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Washington, DC – I heard last week that our Foreign Service is having difficulty getting sufficient volunteers from within its ranks for several overseas assignments.  Apparently, not many of our younger career diplomats relish a tour of duty as “our man in Kabul.”
Traditionally, the Foreign Service has been a relatively obscure group of career government workers in our embassies around the world.  Overseas assignments vary in length, but are typically two to four years with periodic assignments back in Washington for a similar period.  Eventually, a successful career Foreign Service officer will be selected as either an Ambassador in a small or medium-sized or principal advisor to a politically appointed Ambassador in large (or politically sensitive) nation (e.g. U.K or France).

The current problem, it seems, is that many of the younger Foreign Service officers are unwilling to move from their current assignment in Washington, DC to some of the less desirable positions overseas, such as in El Salvador or Afghanistan.  This news probably comes as no surprise to anyone who has traveled lately to either of those locations, but these types of assignments have always been an unpleasant, but very real, aspect of the Foreign Service.  What is new is the fact that many of today’s Foreign Service personnel (both men and women) have spouses who are working in their own Washington area careers.  Many of these individuals would rather have their wife or husband resign from the Foreign Service than accept an overseas assignment causing the loss of one of their incomes – particularly if the assignment is either off the main track, or dangerous – or both!
My friend over at the State Department will not tell me exactly how bad the situation is, but it is safe to say that if your card reads. Have Foreign Language, Will Travel” you may want to apply for a position at the State Department these days.

I thought you might like to know.
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